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	President Charles Hudson called the meeting to order at 1:35 PM. President Hudson recognized special guests in attendance and gave them a moment to speak. Melony Knab representing Legal Shield explained the that they were a professional fund-raising company for non-profit organizations such as the LSFA.  Melony discussed the benefits they provide such legal planning, establishing wills, gun supplement and identity theft protection are among many benefits offered. Alec Griffin representing First Responder Task Force explained the supplemental benefits which they provide to the LSFA Membership including a $5,000.00 AD&D Policy which you must sign up for to obtain the benefit.
	Walk of Honor Foundation: V. J. Bella and Nathan McCallum thanked the Association for their support over the past 15 years. They spoke about the new building recently added to the Memorial and adding signage to direct people to the Memorial grounds. V. J. stressed that everyone should attempt to go to visit the Memorial as it is open 24/7.  Nathan informed the membership of new things to see such as videos and spoke of future involvement including EMS, fire response and fire investigation. He announced that the Memorial Service is scheduled for Saturday, March 28, 2020. He also informed the group of an upcoming Christmas service. 
	Office of State Fire Marshall: Butch informed the Membership that this time last year they conducted over 28,000 plan reviews in reference to billions of dollars of new construction in Louisiana. They also performed 75,000 life safety code inspections. He also reported that the Fire Marshall’s office has been involved in about 450 arrests. Approximately 46% were arson; and in half of the arrests made, there were other charges as well. He stated that he is very proud of this percentage and that the national average is about 18-20%. He stated that they are currently in the process of hiring someone to assist fire departments in establishing Community Risk programs. The Volunteer Firefighter Tuition Reimbursement program has recently had $450,000 appropriated by legislation to revitalize a grant similar to the one the LSFA did several years ago. Currently in the process of appointing a board commissions to oversee the program. The State Fire Marshall’s office has recently certified over 20 Fire Prevention Bureaus in Louisiana and is working to encourage more participation from fire departments throughout the state to establish more. Operation Save a Life has over 70,000 smoke alarms purchased and installed. Over the last year there have been 32 alerts where a fire department has been able to respond and make a small fire stay small. He was proud to announce that Louisiana Task Force was the 1st to respond to South Carolina and to Florida for the hurricanes and flooding.
Professional Firefighters Association: President Chad Major, Professional Firefighters Association of Louisiana, was read by Secretary Dwayne Thevis. I wish to thank the executive board for its invitation to speak to you today. Unfortunately, I am unable to attend today’s meeting but I did wish to report on a couple of things and I wish to thank Dwayne in advance for offering to convey this report to you. 
The 2019 Legislative Session has come and gone (thank the Dear Lord) and once again the fire service has been recognized by the Legislature as a vital commodity to the State of Louisiana, it’s citizens and to those whom are passing through or visiting our state. Many of you know that the Professional Firefighters Association of Louisiana partnered with Senator Ryan Gatti to introduce Senate Bill 107. The bill provides that firefighters, both career and volunteer, as well as ems providers, police officers and state troopers, who are diagnosed by a psychologist or psychiatrist to be suffering from PTSD shall be covered under workmen’s comp. Many of you in this room who have been around this business for a long time, like me, remember the days of “suck it up buttercup!”  You may remember that back then we dared not show emotions for that was deemed as a sign of weakness. No matter how traumatic of an event or events that we may have witnessed we dare not express our feelings openly. Fortunately, those times are behind us and our culture is shifting in a way that now says we should express our feelings and that we should process our feelings and not internalize these stressors. The rates of divorce in our profession have hovered near the 80% mark for far too long. In addition, our brothers and sisters have resorted to taking their own lives. Over the past several years there have been more deaths by suicide than line of duty deaths both in the fire service as well as law enforcement.  Also, many resort to self-medicating through alcohol and drugs. During my 31 + years I have witnessed too many families torn apart and I have attended too many funerals of our brothers and sisters who thought that the pain and feelings would go away if they were no longer living. Think about that for one moment. Something so consuming that one would take their own life so that they would not have to endure what was bottled up inside of them. I pray that I never attend another funeral of one of our own and I thank God, Senator Gatti, Representative Joe Stagni, Senator Horton and Representative Tanner Magee for their hand in the passage of Senate Bill 107 which became Act 122 when Governor John Bel Edwards signed it into law on June 5, 2019.  Please share with the members of your respective departments that this benefit now exist so that anyone suffering with PTSD can now be given the coping mechanisms to learn how to process their feelings and to live a long, happy and productive life.
One additional thing that I wish to bring to your attention is that the Professional Firefighters Association of Louisiana does conduct a fundraiser throughout the year across the entire state. It has allowed the PFFALA to partner with several charitable organizations including the Percy Johnson Burn Foundation, the Baton Rouge General Burn Foundation, MDA, Med Camps for children, the American Heart Association CPR in schools project, the new Our Lady of the Lake Children’s Hospital and the list goes on. The money raised through the fundraiser has allowed us to support these programs and to date the fundraiser has provided over 200 thousand dollars to these various organizations. I say this not to be boastful but to let you know that we are doing this and if you receive a call from one of your constituents in your respective areas who are trying to verify whether or not the fundraiser is legitimate, you will know that we do conduct one and if they are told about one or more of the organizations above that we partner with than it is the PFFALA fundraiser. There are others out there that call using our profession to raise money but they are not legitimate and they are doing so illegally. 
     In closing I wish you all a productive conference and safe travels. Godspeed to you and yours. 
Louisiana Fire Chief’s Association: President Russell DiSalvo reported on the great success the associations had on a recent trip to Washington, D.C. to Congressional Fire Service Institute. Russell congratulated President on a successful conference and commended him on working together with the other fire service organizations in the state for a better fire service within the state. He informed the membership of the upcoming Fire Chief’s Association Fall Symposium and annual conference scheduled for March 2020 in Houma, La.
LSU-FETI: Instructor Gray Young thanked the members for attending H.O.T. Drills held earlier in the week at Jefferson Parish Training Center. He also thanked President Hudson for inviting LSU-FETI to provide instructional material for this the conference this year.
Louisiana Honor Guard Association: No report.
NVFC: State Director Kenn Fontenot reported that he has had a very busy year this past year. Kenn reported that he had been working NFPA 1001 to include support workers within the fire service. Reauthorization of the AFG was one of the NVFC major project again this year. Kenn also reported that many of the other NFPA committees he sits on was very active over the past year. Kenn stated that he has been actively working on a Community Risk Reeducation with the NVFC. Kenn thanked the association and the membership for allowing him to service as NFVC State Director the past 14 years.
Louisiana Arson and Fire Prevention: Tom Cassisa read President Amanda Thibodeaux’s report to the membership;
To the Members and Officers of Louisiana State Firemen’s Association:  
 My apologies for not being with you this year during the 114th LSFA Annual Conference. On behalf of Louisiana Arson and Fire Prevention Association thank you for allowing us to report to all of you about our organization. In June of 2019 we weighed through the Baton Rouge flood waters to have still a very successful Annual Conference with a high number of attendees.  I would like to invite anyone who is interested in fire prevention, investigations, and/or inspections to join us for more training opportunities in June 2020 in Houma, LA. We would also like to invite those thorough out the state to take advantage of some upcoming events we have planned including a Friday and Saturday Juvenile Fire-setting focused classes in October.  You can find this information and on our Facebook page or website www.lafpa.net. There is no better time to join if you are interested for just $10!  Contact me anytime on my cell 504-234-2161 or email louisianaAFPA@hotmail.com. 
Thank you for your time, President Amanda G. Thibodeaux of LA Arson and Fire Prevention Association
PIAL: No report.

Report of Conference Committees:
 Auditing Committee:
Mr. President, Officers and Members,
We the undersigned Audit Committee, met with the Treasurer, Michael A. Labruzza of Gretna, LA. 
We examined his Annual Finance Report and supporting documents, and found them to be thorough and complete, and all records and accounts are filed and posted as per the Constitution and By-Laws of this Association. All monies received by the Treasurer are accounted for and all vouchers drawn on the Treasury of this Association are in balance and all monies are in the care of an F.D.I.C. bank or facility.
We, the Auditing Committee, move for the adoption of this report.
Signed; Donald Bock, Melvin P. Kiff, Joe Thompson, Mike DeLaune, Kenneth P. Pitre.
Motion to accept Auditing Committee report was made by Donald Bock, second by Lee Cahanin. Motion carried.

Governmental and Public Affairs: 
The Legislative and Governmental Affairs Committee met on August 9, 2019. In attendance was Chairman Butch Browning, Richard Parker, Mark Treadway, Erin St. Pierre 
Report on 2019 Regular Session of the Louisiana Legislature Acts Signed by the Governor: 
1. Act 11 by Representative Berthelot-FDID Numbers: 
Provides that a fire department in order to be official to possess a fire department identification number (FDID) issued by the State Fire Marshal. This will protect from unauthorized creations of departments through a non-profit status who attempt to circumvent official and authorized departments. 
2. Act 267 by Senator Carter-Defines a Fire Employee: 
Defines a fire employee for the purposes of investigations who is under investigations and possibly subject to discipline also include employees of non-profit corporations who are under contract with a fire protection district or political subdivision. This act only allows the due process of the investigation and in no way provides for civil service protection. 
3. Act 122 by Senator Gatti- Post-Traumatic Stress Disorder (PTSD): 
This adds PTSD as the list of covered illness to fire personal compensated coverages. 
4. Act 10 Line Item funding by Representative Berthelot- Volunteer Firefighter Tuition Reimbursement: 
This funds $250,000.00 into the Volunteer Firefighter Tuition Reimbursement program and will allow benefit of college tuition funding to active volunteer firefighters. 
The Legislative Breakfast was canceled due to the weather conditions that closed the capitol. 
Discussion of future legislative actions: 
1. Research possible legislation that will allow travel reimbursement such as hotel rooms for certain meetings that might be in close proximity to department. 
2. Continue working with the legislature and Governor to enact a method to increase funds to the 2% fire insurance rebate fund. Also, to create a path for a constitutional amendment to protect the fund. 
The Committee is very excited as to the upcoming term of the new legislature. Due to term limits it is anticipated that we will swear in 60% new members in the house and senate. We are ready to welcome these members and provide education as to the fire service. We encourage every LSFA member to make it a priority to meet your reps and senators and tell them about the needs of the fire service. 
Respectfully Submitted: 
H. Butch Browning, Chairman. 
Motion to accept Governmental and Public Affairs report was made by Clyde Farrar, second by Judge Roy Cascio. Motion carried.

Credentials Committee:
The credentials committee met at 5:15pm on Friday, August 9, 2019 at the Hilton Riverside Hotel in New Orleans, La.
Members present were Chris Boudreaux, Raymond Ledoux and Kenny Bordelon.
The committee reviewed all credentials submitted to the secretary’s office for the 8th District Representative seat. All credentials submitted were found to be in good order.
We, the Credentials Committee, move for the adoption of this report. 
Motion to accept Credentials Committee report was made by Chris Boudreaux, second by Kenn Fontenot. Motion carried.

Elections Committee:
The Election Committee met on Friday, August 9, 2019 at 3:45pm at the Hilton Riverside Hotel in New Orleans, La. Members present were: Marcus Crews, Wayne Hill, Richard Parker, Peggy Pitre and Barry Griffen. 
The committee would like to congratulate President Charles Hudson and the executive board for a productive conference. A discussion was held on the election process. Officers submitted for elections included the following:
President Joe Thompson, Olla
1st Vice President Daniel Mayet, Raceland
2nd Vice President Robert White, Cottonport
Secretary Dwayne Thevis, Iberia Parish
Treasurer Michael Labruzza, Crockett
District 1 Representative Melvin Kiff, Belle Chase
District 2 Representative William Parker, Harvey
District 3 Representative Mike Delaune, Thibodeaux
District 4 Representative Brian Lindberg, Jamestown
District 5 Representative Mark Treadway, Jonesboro
District 6 Representative Tim Crockett, Lobdell
District 7 Representative Sonny Coffey, Iowa
District 8 Representative Wes Anders, Ball
                                              Donald Milligan, Mansura
The committee recommends that at the appropriate time, the secretary cast one vote for each unopposed candidate and they be elected.
Motion to accept Elections Committee report was made by Wayne Hill, second by Chris Boudreaux. Motion carried.
Motion for the Secretary to cast one vote for all unopposed candidates was made by Chris Boudreaux, second by Lee Cahanin. Motion carried. 





Training Committee:
Training Committee Meeting was held on the 3rd floor of the Hilton on Thursday, August 8th, 2019 for 1510 hours.
Members present:
William Parker (Chairperson), Timothy Rhoto, Casey Chaisson, Bob White, Brian Lindberg, Sonny Coffey and
Guest Reginald Allo
We discussed the upcoming by law changes that affect this committee. I had all offer up a list of topics they feel their areas would like to see at the 2022 conference so it can be handed to the incoming 2nd VP at this year’s conference if the Bylaw changes pass. A discussion was held, and a list was created.
We discussed how a poll was formed by the Board on what to do with the Jason Simon Memorial Competitive Drills due to the low participation the last few years. The poll was largely in favor of getting rid of the drills and turning them into the Jason Simon Memorial Hot Drills beginning next year; more information will follow later about this. I also mentioned how several board members want to see this succeed and expanded upon to where we are offering these multiple times a year in different areas of the state. This will be a big plus with helping departments getting their Multi-Company Drill Credit through PIAL. We discussed the need of funding to expands these Hot Drills. 
A small discussion was held on different training topics that the committee members would like to see be offered.
Thank You
William Parker
Training Committee Chairperson
Motion to accept Training Committee report was made by Danny Mayet, second by Ryan Guidroz. Motion carried.

Resolutions Committee Report: Roy M. Cascio, Chairman, submitted the following report. Ladies and Gentlemen, on behalf of your resolutions committee, I present its report of resolutions with its unanimous recommendation by those members attending that each be adopted by the full conference. The Resolutions Committee consisted of Dominic Bazile, Woodlawn; Keith Bouvier, Westwego; Noel Hoeltke, Terrytown; Mark Cambre, David Crockett; and myself Roy M. Cascio.
Resolution No. 1 
   Whereas, the 114th Annual Conference of the Louisiana State Firemen’s Association met in New Orleans, Louisiana August 5th – 10th, 2019 and was hosted by Westwego Volunteer Fire Company at the Hilton Riverside, New Orleans, Louisiana and,
   Whereas the conference attendees were welcomed by the Honorable Joe Peoples, Mayor, who extended to the association a friendly and sincere welcome; now
   Therefore, be it resolved by the Louisiana State Firemen’s Association in convention assembled this 10th day of August 2019 that it extends its genuine thanks and gratitude to it’s host department and to all those involved in planning and hosting this convention without whose untiring efforts this convention would not have been such a success.

Resolution No. 2
   Whereas, Article VII of the By-Laws of the Louisiana State Firemen’s Association mandates that Memorial Service be held at the opening of each conference in memory of those members who have died since the previous conference; and
   Whereas, the Memorial Service was heartwarming and a fitting tribute to all our fallen comrades in the fire service and was conducted by, Keith Bouvier, Westwego; Stephanie Coffey, Iowa; and Karen Bradshaw was heartwarming and a fitting tribute to our fallen comrades; and
   Therefore; be it resolved by the Louisiana State Firemen’s Association in convention assembled this 10th day of August 2019, that it hereby expresses its sincere appreciation to all participated in the moving and inspirational Memorial Service they conducted for our deceased comrades in the fire service.  

Resolution No. 3
    Whereas, Our President, Charles M. Hudson, Westwego Volunteer Fire Department, has dedicated this 114th Annual Conference of the Louisiana State Firemen’s Association to Earnie Delancy for help teach him many of his enjoyments in life and to his mother and father, Charlie and Carol Hudson, Jr. for their constant help and support; now,
   Therefore, be it resolved by the Louisiana State Firemen’s Association in convention assembled this 10th day of August 2019 that this 114th Annual Conference be dedicated to Earnie Delancy and Charlie and Carol Hudson, Jr.

Resolution No. 4  
   Whereas, our National Colors were presented by Westwego Fire and Police Honor Guard; and 
   Whereas, the Pledge of Allegiance was led by Tyler M. Vinet, Westwego Jr. Firefighter; and,
   Whereas, the National Anthem was sung by Katelyn E. Hudson; and
   Whereas, the invocation and benediction was given by Father John Talamo, Chaplain; now,
   Therefore, be it resolved by the Louisiana State Firemen’s Association assembled this 10th day of August 2019, hereby extends its deepest thanks and appreciation to the Westwego Fire and Police Honor Guard, Tyler M. Vinet, Katelyn E. Hudson and Father John Talamo for their contribution to the success of this conference. 

Resolution No. 5
   Whereas, the Keynote Speaker for any gathering has the difficult yet important task of setting the tone for the remainder of the conference; and
   Whereas, the keynote address was delivered on the 8th day of August 2019 by Kenneth Bouvier, Westwego Fire Department Retired Deputy Chief – New Orleans EMS, Retired Chief Monsonto Fire Dept.; and
   Whereas, his theme pointed out the need for training and to follow your training; now
   Therefore, be it resolved that the Louisiana State Firemen’s Association in convention assembled this 10th day of August 2019 extends it’s thanks to Kenneth Bouvier for being it’s Keynote Speaker.

Resolution No. 6
   Whereas, all successful organizations such as ours, the Louisiana State Firemen’s Association, have many members that devote much time and effort to the success of the organization, and
   Whereas, Kenn P. Fontenot, Past President, has devoted many years of service to our organization and going above and beyond the normal duties of his numerous positions; and 
   Whereas, Kenn P. Fontenot has for many years been our representative for the State of Louisiana as the NVFC State Director; now
   Therefore, be it resolved by the Louisiana State Firemen’s Association in convention assembled this 10th day of August 2019, hereby deeply thanks Kenn P. Fontenot, Past President, for the many years of work and support.

Resolution No. 7
   Whereas, the organization and development of any convention is time consuming and requires great efforts on the part of many people and that obtaining a Keynote Speaker, other speakers, exhibitors and providing entertainment are difficult tasks; now,
   Therefore, be it resolved by the Louisiana State Firemen’s Association in convention assembled this 10th day of August 2019, hereby thanks Ryan Guidroz and Lonny Taylor, conference co-coordinators, Danny Mayet, exhibits chairman, the Louisiana State University Fire and Emergency Training (LSU-FETI), and all the departments that sponsored hospitality rooms and all sponsors of the food fest.
   I now move for the resolutions presented by accepted. Motion was made to adopt resolutions made by Mike Labruzza, second by Chris Boudreaux. Motion carried.

Conference Security: No report

Board Reports:
President: It has been my honor to serve as the President of this great association. I thank you for the opportunity and privilege you bestowed upon me as I made my way up the ladder in becoming President. To my home district, 2nd District, I appreciate everything you have done for me during my terms of office and the support you have given me. I believe my department, Westwego VFD, and I provided you with a great conference to this point. We began the week with live hands-on training and completed the week with general educational lectures related to the topics of general. We brought in over 60+ vending booths with the latest technology and equipment for you to talk directly with the vendors of your choice. We couldn’t have asked for a better turnout for Food fest, between departments – foods and guests. As I close out my last general sessions as President, I want to thank each and every one of you, your departments, and your families for participating in this year’s conference and most importantly for belonging to the greatest firemen’s association of the State of Louisiana. I look forward to many more years of working within the LSFA but in a different role.
Sincerely, Charles M. Hudson, LSFA President 2018-2019

1st Vice President: To all Board Members and members of the LSFA:
I have enjoyed working with all the board this year. I have been going to all the Northeast Firefighters Association meetings talking to them about joining and the benefits the LSFA has to offer. I have also talked to the members about the upcoming conference and next years conference. I want to inform the membership that I have moved my conference from West Monroe to Marksville. Due to unforeseen circumstances that arose. The dates are still the same July 23-25, 2020. I have been working hard to get speakers and educational classes lined up for my conference. Thanks for letting me serve as your 1st Vice president this year and I am looking forward to being your LSFA President. 
Joe Thompson, 1st Vice President LSFA

2nd Vice President: It has been an interesting year as 2nd Vice-President of LSFA.  Working as exhibit chairman for 2019 Conference, I have able to talk to many of the vendors and learn their products and their needs. I have done my best to assist President Hudson. Throughout the year I have attended all board meeting, LSU equipment show, Memorial Service and many Department and Chiefs meeting. I have sent out information and emails as needed. With my upcoming Conference in 2021, I have been very busy. My conference will be held in Baton Rouge on July 22,23,24, 2021 with 3 hotels books (Crown Plaza, Holiday Inn, and Embassy Suites) with contracts signed. We have been working on varies committee chairpersons, training classes, hot drills, and ladies programs and other areas. I have also busy on many fundraising efforts. I am looking forward to assisting President Joe Thompson in Marksville. Again, I would like to thanks all members and board members for all their assistance and support.
Thanks, Danny Mayet, 2nd Vice-President

Immediate Past President: First I would like to begin by congratulating President Hudson and the West Wego staff on a wonderful and successful conference, I would like to thank the LSFA Executive board, both past and present for not only allowing me to serve but guiding and teaching me along the way. To the firefighters of the state of Louisiana, thank you for your friendship and allowing me to serve you over the last ten years. I will continue to do so in whatever path that God may lead me down.  
Again, thank you, Charlie Metcalf, Immediate Past President LSFA

Secretary: To All Members of the LSFA, In the months since our last board meeting, I have been busy with conference registration and trying to close out this year’s membership. This year, as many of you know, the secretary’s office has encountered some trying times with our computer crashing in the middle of renewing membership. It took some work but we are now operating at full capacity once again. We still have some minor issues that we are working on to get the program fully functional again. I would like to thank everyone for their understanding in working with the secretary’s office during this time. We close out this year with membership at 12,500 members and 340 departments. This year’s conference has proven to be another great conference. I would like to thank President Charles Hudson and his crew for their hospitality and for putting on such a great conference. Attendance at this year’s conference was a little lower than normal. Attendance by district is as follows:
District #1: 24 Members 14 Guests 
District #2: 63 Members 48 Guests 
District #3: 116 Members 50 Guests 
District #4: 18 Members 4 Guests 
District #5: 6 Members 5 Guests 
District #6: 55 Members 30 Guests 
District #7: 42 Members 35 Guests 
District #8: 40 Members 29 Guests 
 There are 365 members and 216 guests in attendance, for a total of 581 attendees.
	There will an election in the 8th District to replace Representative Bob White who is moving up to 2nd Vice President this year. I would like to wish both candidates good luck and I am looking forward to working with our new 8th District Representative. I would like to thank the membership for allowing me the honor of serving as your secretary this past year and look forward to serving as your secretary for the upcoming year.
Yours truly, Dwayne Thevis, Secretary

Treasurer: As the Treasurer of this Association for the year 2018 – 2019, I present my Annual Report. I find the business of this Association to be in order. All funds, receipts and expenditures are accounted for and all accounts balanced. I have presented my Annual Finance Report and Supporting Documents to the duly appointed Auditing Committee for their inspection, and have made this information available to you in the attached documents. I would like to remind the membership that all records of this office are open for your review and inspection at any time. 
I have enjoyed serving as your Treasurer for this past year, and look forward to serving you in the future. Sincerely, Michael A. Labruzza, Treasurer.

1st District: I attended all Board meetings called by President Hudson during the period.  As a member of the Yearbook Proofreaders committee I took part in the proof reading of the 113th Annual Conference yearbook. As a member of the awards committee I reviewed submissions for Firefighter of the Year and the Medal of Valor Award.  I made presentation of the Roy Robichaux, Sr. Memorial Legislative Award, accompanied by others, to the 2018 Legislator of the Year who was unable to attend the 2018 Conference.  I mailed LSFA Life Memberships to 1st District Departments who did not wish to have a presentation.   I assisted some 1st District departments by email and telephone calls with getting dues paid.  I sent out emails and made telephone calls trying to contact departments for possible restatement into the LSFA.   I will be drafting the 2019 -2020 LSFA Proposed Budget to be presented to the Executive Board for consideration at the September 2019 Board meeting.  I forwarded all email correspondence concerning LSFA matters, I received, to 1st District departments keeping them informed.  I attended the 2019 Annual Louisiana Firefighter’s Memorial Service.
I would like to congratulate President Hudson and his host department on the 2019 conference.
I look forward to serving on the LSFA Executive Board in the upcoming year.  
Respectfully, Melvin P. Kiff




2nd District: President Hudson and fellow board members;
Since our last meeting I have attend all the board meetings and spreading information from the board to my district as it was discussed. I have attended all PIAL Board meetings as the Fire Representative on the Board. With that being said I’m sure most know already but we were able to get the PIAL Board to agree to allow all the departments to receive Multi Company drill credit on the PIAL Rating for the HOT Drills we host so I look forward to hopefully seeing the attendance on these HOT Drills rising every year. 
I have been working hand and with Secretary Thevis and AMBA with getting our new and improved website up and running. It is still a work in progress, but we are getting there. If there is anything you feel needs to change on it, please reach out. There is a contact us area on the LSFA.net page and we can work together and make the page better. I have also worked on the Eventbrite page for conference registration to try and simplify as much as possible to speed the process of you all registering online but if you feel there is more that can be changed again please reach out to me or through the website and let us know. We have about 90% of the people who attend conferences now registering online rather they pay online or mail checks in after. We have about 6% of the people registering on site at the conference. Lastly, we have about 4%  of the people registering through the old paper way through the mail. We have quite a few departments actually paying for their memberships online also by emailing Secretary Thevis and we are currently looking for a better and more efficient way to allow for this in the future.
This year I was able to have the privilege of making the CFSI in Washington, DC to push for things to make the fire service in our state better. It was a great experience and feel we accomplished a lot up there this year.
I also want to Thank President Hudson and his #HereWEGO crew for putting on a great line up of Hot Drills and hosting a great conference. Job well done Mr. President
William Parker, 2nd District Representative 

[bookmark: _Hlk15895291]3rd District: President Hudson, Fellow Board Members and Members 
•  As requested, I sent out all correspondence that I received from LSFA to the members of my District.
• I attended the following meetings:  Saint James Parish Firefighters Association, Terrebonne Fire Chiefs Association, Lafourche Parish Chiefs Association, & Iberville Firefighters Association.  
•  I had the honor of being Guest Speaker at the Lockport Volunteer Fire Department at their Annual Installation of Officers and Awards Banquet.
•  I had the honor of attending the Chackbay Volunteer Fire Department Annual Installation of Officers and Awards Banquet, Montegut Fire Department Awards Banquet.
• I was invited to attend the Schriever Volunteer Fire Department Banquet, The Thibodaux Volunteer Fire Department Annual Elections of Fire Chiefs & Awards Banquet, The Galvez – Lake Volunteer Fire Department Installations Banquet. I was unable to attend these events due to illness. 
I would like to acknowledge and thank, Danny Mayet, Chris Boudreaux, & Butch Browning for attending and representing LSFA on my behalf.
Special thanks to Fr. Talamo and everyone for the phone calls, texts, and prayers. I’m truly blessed to be here with you today and looking forward to the coming year.
Respectfully, 
Michael C. DeLaune, LSFA 3rd. District Representative

4th District: General membership and Executive board,
First, I want to say it is an honor and privilege being able to serve the Louisiana fire service! This opportunity of service has allowed me to take the passion I have for our great service and continue to make it progressive!
The 2018-2019 term:
Statewide:
 I have attended majority of the LSFA board meetings, served on the LSU FETI Commission, served on the statewide EMS task force, represented Louisiana in Washington D.C. at the Congressional Fire Service Institute, and worked on several legislative needs for our states fire service. I have assisted departments with trainings, assisted departments with strategic planning, and made numerous charitable events etc.
4th District: (local district)
I have assisted 4th district departments with getting membership needs taken care of, answering questions pertaining to benefits that our association offers, delivering life-time memberships, attending funerals, attending departmental board meetings, departmental trainings, attending Fire Chief’s meetings etc. 
I look forward to serving on the LSFA Executive Board representing the 4th District and the entire states fire service for the 2019-2020 term.  I want to thank each and every one of you for your endless dedication and service, the men and women of this great states fire service are truly a blessing and make me proud that I can serve alongside of them. 
Respectfully, Brian S. Lindberg

5th District: It has been an honor to serve the 5th District of the Louisiana State Firemen’s Association this past year, I am humbled, thankful and appreciative to have been given the chance to continue to represent the Fire Service of the 15 parishes in North East Louisiana that make up the LSFA 5th District. I have had the privilege of attending meetings throughout the district that consist of the Northeast Firefighter’s Association, Parish Fire Chief’s Associations, Fire Chief Meetings and other meetings including Government organizations as well. I have attended all LSFA Board meetings that were held this past year, and I have met and spoke to firemen within the District in reference to the LSFA Conference, Competitive Drills, and the Hot Drills that are being offered now at the convention, I’ve sent out emails regarding LSFA information, participated in Conference calls requested by the President and State Fire Marshal on state issues, and I’ve proudly delivered and handed out LSFA Life Membership certificates to deserving firemen in the 5th District. This past year has brought about challenging times with the fire service in my district, starting with Ruston Fire Department and Lincoln Parish Fire District that experienced an EF-3 Tornado that destroyed a path through Ruston and into the Parish leaving destruction to homes, business, and Louisiana Tech University, but more sadly the storm took the life of two people. Then just a few weeks later 4 EF-1 tornados ripped through Jackson Parish destroying the Jimmie Davis Caney Lake State Park, leaving homes and business destroyed and damaged, these two area Fire Departments were stretched and pushed to their limits but rose to the top protecting their people, I would like to publically at this session Thank the Fire Chief’s within these two Parishes and their fire personnel for their hard work and dedication of service, it does not go unnoticed, and we THANK YOU, but let me add that I appreciate all Fire Chiefs and Firemen within the 5th District these men and women are nearly all volunteer and their dedication is absolutely amazing and I thank each and every one of them. As we approach the end of Mr. Charles Hudson term as President of this great organization I would like to thank him for his hard work, dedication and professionalism this year, Mr. President Thank you for all you have done this past year for the Louisiana Fire Service and for putting on a great conference, Job Well Done sir, and to 1st Vice President Mr. Joe Thompson for your hard work that you and your team are doing to put on another great conference that will be held in Marksville next year. I can’t leave out Mr. Dwayne Thevis our Secretary and our Treasurer Mr. Mike Labruzza for their hard work and dedication that they do each and every day for this organization and the state fire service, thank you men for all you have done and continue to do. To the other seven District Representatives, I am proud to serve alongside each of you as we work and strive to make the LSFA better with each serving year. To the LSFA appointed Officers, it’s also been an honor to serve with each of you, thank you for all that you do. To the Louisiana Fire Service, if it weren’t for you we would not be here, and I thank each of you for your dedication to the fire service. 
Respectfully, Mark Treadway, Fire Chief (Retired), LSFA 5th District Representative 
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6th District: Sixth District Constituents and members of this organization.	 
Since our last board meeting, I have made several departmental meetings throughout my area promoting the benefits of our association. Since our last conference, I have launched a newsletter, The District, which have received many positive reviews. This will allow me to reach out and touch more departments in my area.  We help add new LSFA decals to the spirit of Louisiana to allow this organization to shine, as it should.  Over the last several months have attended meeting at the State Fire Marshal’s Office, one of promoting use of Sprinkler Systems , attended the Louisiana State Fireman’s Memorial, there we remembered our fallen brothers and sisters, at this particular Memorial I listen to Keynote speaker, Chief Caterer not only did he speak  about fire service but how in these time we need  to lean on the lord , I also had opportunity to  travel to D.C. (Congressional Fire Services) there representing our organization in order to secure funding for all fire department state wide not just LSFA members but nonmembers as well,  LSFA  stand for all, 
Please during this conference stop me, lets shake hands, exchange numbers, Email address, let’s sow a seed of greatness back to our LSFA organization.
Thanks, Tim Crockett, 6th District Representative

7th District: To all Board members and members of the LSFA,
[bookmark: _gntwlbbrpxc1][bookmark: _9m964udldlkg]First, I would like to thank you all for allowing me to be your District 7 Representative. I am looking forward to being the district 7 representative for the 2019/2020 year. It was a pleasure to meet with some of the members of district 7 this past year and I look forward to meeting with the rest in the future. Since being elected at last year's conference, I organized a blood drive in Calcasieu Parish for a Captain in New Iberia and signed up two fire departments to join the LSFA. I have been to several fundraiser events in district 7. I have also represented the LSFA at funerals and brought the bell from Ward 2 Fire Department in Calcasieu Parish. I sent out emails regarding LSFA and NVFC matters to the contacts I have. I attended a meeting with several other district representatives to meet with AMBA to discuss benefits for LSFA.   
[bookmark: _o35aj284wavs][bookmark: _2la447wqc1c][bookmark: _v046dkbvmu4b][bookmark: _6tzfpz3oajw7][bookmark: _spp6ypw0xrkc][bookmark: _kg53bpyi99v2]During Tropical Storm Barry I reached out to departments around the state to check on their status and safety and to see if they needed help or any supplies during the event every day. I am looking forward to meeting more people in my district this year and helping in any way I can. Again, thank you for allowing me another year to be your District 7 Representative. Thanks, Sonny Coffey, District 7 Representative  

8th District: First, I would like to thank you all for allowing me to be your District 8 Representative.  I am looking forward to be your 2nd Vice-President this coming year. It has been a great pleasure to meet with many dedicated firefighters in my district. I have been contacting several departments to help with membership and conference registration issues. I have been working with 1st Vice-President, Joe Thompson, for his conference in 2020 as vendor coordinator and any other help I can give him. I was honored this year to go with Secretary, Dwayne Thevis, to award the very first LSFA medal of valor to a young man, Connor Manuel, from Eunice, which is in my district for saving the life of a pregnant young lady in distress on the interstate while on his way to his fulltime job. I went with several board members to a meeting with AMBA representatives in Scott to discuss benefits available to the LSFA. I went to Delcambre with several board members to help judge a shrimp cook off, which was a very interesting experience. I am looking forward to be your 2nd Vice President in this great organization and looking forward to meeting more of you in the future.  I want to thank you for allowing me to move up to 2nd Vice-President.   
 Thank you, Bob White 








Old Business:
Michael Labruzza made a motion to allow Joe Thompson to move the 2020 Conference from West Monroe to Marksville, second by Sonny Coffey. Motion carried.

New Business:
Proposed By-Law changes. Kenn Fontenot made a motion to make the changes in wordage, second by Casey Chaisson.
Secretary Dwayne Thevis read the proposed addition of amendments to Training Committee duties as follows:
Section 3:
The training committee will assist the President with the scheduling and topics of his conference. It will be the responsibility of the training committee to make sure that the classes being scheduled were not previously scheduled at an in-state conference over the last two (2) years. The committee will also have available to the incoming President at the annual conference a list of topics that the committee received from the members feels are the top priority subjects in the fire service at the time.
Section4:
The training committee will be responsible for accounting for all members that attend a training session sponsored by the LSFA and assist the Secretary in issuing certificates to all that attended the entire training sessions.
Section 5:
The training committee will assist the President with scheduling some type of H.O.T. Drill; hands on training sessions rather it be offered as a part of the Annual Conference or in the future to offer a separate event from the Annual Conference to offer our members a higher quality training.
Motion to accept amendments was made by Chris Boudreaux, second by Richard Parker. Motion carried. 

Dwayne Thevis spoke of the development of a Fallen Firefighter Memorial Board to include members from the different fire organizations to sit on the board. V. J. Bella will send a letter to the different fire organizations to inform them of the opportunity for involvement in the Fallen Firefighter Memorial Board. 

Dwayne Thevis spoke of the organization of a Memorial Fund in memory of Lynda Vince. The Memorial Fund will be dedicated to the education of PTSD and CISM. The majority of the funding will be provided by Special Risk Insurance with other funds being donated by several other supporters in memory of Mrs. Vince.  The LSFA will offer two classes per year; one in the Spring and one in the Fall following Conference. 

Charlie Metcalf proposed having a challenge coin for LSFA made to raise funds for the Fallen Firefighters Memorial at Emmitsburg, Maryland for those Louisiana LODD members prior to 1982 who are not on the wall. He proposed to make 1000 coins and sell them for $10 each. The coin would have the LSFA logo on one side and the LSFA seal on the other side.
Motion to move forward with the purchase of LSFA challenge coins was made by Ray Johnson, second by Clyde Farrar. Motion carried.

The candidates for the District 8 election, Donald Milligan and Wes Anders, were given the opportunity to address the 8th District on their bid for the seat.
William Parker made a motion to move the election for the District 8 seat to the end of the meeting, second by Brian Lindberg. Motion carried.

Robert White proposed to have the 117th Annual Conference in Marksville, La. July 25-29, 2022.
Motion to approve location made by Lee Cahanin, second by Chris Boudreaux. Motion carried.

Announcements:
Mass will be held at 4:30 by Fr. John Talamo.
Raffle tickets will be sold to fund adding the missing 42 names of LODD firefighters prior to 1982 from Louisiana at the National Fallen Firefighters Memorial. The drawing will be at the banquet on Saturday night.
50/50 MDA tickets will be sold by all LSFA Board Members and the drawing will be at the banquet on Saturday night.

Everyone except the voters for the 8th district was dismissed at 3:30pm
The election for the District 8 Representative was held; Donald Milligan will represent the 8th District.








